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TO:  APPLICANTS FOR METER SERVICES CERTIFICATION

Pursuant to the California Public Utilities Commission (CPUC) Decision (D.) 97-12-048, all non-utility Meter Service Providers (MSPs) are required to submit a written application to the California Public Utilities Commission requesting “Provisional MSP Certification”.  Certification will begin as of December 3, 1997.

Attached you will find (1) the form you must complete in order to receive PROVISIONAL certification from the CPUC, and (2) a copy the relevant pages from D. 97-12-048, which describe in detail the procedure for becoming certified as a Meter Service Provider.

It is your responsibility to ensure that your certification application is completed accurately before you return it to the CPUC.  Submission of an incomplete form and/or incorrect information will delay the approval of your certification.

Before submitting your application, make a copy of the completed form for your records.  If you have any questions about MSP certification you may call (415) 703-2818.  Upon verification of your application, you will be issued a PROVISIONAL certification certificate that will contain your provisional certification number.  You may check the status of your certification via Internet by connecting with the CPUC web site:  www.cpuc.ca.gov and going to the Electrical Restructuring Page and clicking on the MSP certification link.

Faxed copies of applications will not be accepted.

Mail the completed certification application, along with a copy of your California general electrical contractor’s license and a bond in favor of the State of California in the amount of $500,000 to:

MSP Certification Unit

California Public Utilities Commission

505 Van Ness Avenue

San Francisco, CA  94102


